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Kenosha County Crews 

County Highways:  Winter continues to be mild and dry for the most part. No major inclement weather is in 

the forecast for the next two weeks.      

 The crew is taking advantage of the mild weather and getting a head start with routine 

maintenance operations that include shouldering, culvert repair, brushing, crack sealing, 

ditching and trash pick-up.  

State Highways: We were mainly involved in routine maintenance operations. 

 

County Contracted Projects 

CTH U and CTH C Intersection Improvements (Village of Bristol) 

 

Project Overview:     Work has been temporary halted for the winter and will resume in Spring of 2024. Most 

of the major work has been completed and a temporary signal installed in place of a 

permanent signal so that the intersection could be open to traffic. The permanent signal 

will be installed as soon as signal equipment are delivered in spring of 2024.     

Timeframe: The developer’s goal is to complete construction in late fall of 2024. 

 

 

2024 Culvert Rehabilitation Project (Various locations in the County) 

 
Project Overview:   Project is complete and contractor is working on punch list items.  

 

Timeframe:  Project completion is anticipated by the end of May 2024.  

 

 

CTH B Bridge Reconstruction (Town of Brighton) 

 
Project Overview:   Major construction of the bridge is complete. Final grading, paving of bridge approaches 

and installing guardrails remain. 

Timeframe: Project completion anticipated by the end of May 2024.  

 

 

CTH E Resurfacing Project – CTH G to STH 31 (Village of Somers) 

 
Project Overview:   Preconstruction meeting was held on March 13th in preparation for public information 

meeting planned for March 27th. 
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Timeframe: Project is scheduled to start in April with project completion anticipated by the end of 

September 2024.  

 

 

CTH H Resurfacing Project – STH 165 to 93rd ST and from Bain STA to STH 50 (Village of Pleasant 

Prairie - VPP) 

 
Project Overview:  Preconstruction meeting was on March 13th in preparation for start of construction in June 

due to VPP watermain project along this section of CTH H. The watermain project is 

scheduled to be completed by mid-May.  

  

Timeframe: Project is scheduled to start in early June with project completion anticipated by the end of 

September 2024.  

 

State Contracted Projects 

 

STH 50:  CTH W to UPRR Avenue (Town of Wheatland) 

Project Overview:   Project is scheduled to start by March 25th, 2024. Highway will be open to one lane of 

traffic for each direction of traffic for the duration of the project. 

Timeline: Construction starts on March 25th while end of construction is anticipated by the end of 

August 2024 

 

 


